
  

 

July 23, 2020 

 

 

 

Peter Newman, Commissioner 

Warner Village Water District 

P.O. Box 252 

Warner, NH   03278 

       

Re:  DW 08-095, Warner Village Water District 

Petition to Discontinue Water Service and Modification of Franchise Boundaries 

Approval of Staff Recommendation and Docket Closure 

 

Dear Mr. Newman: 

 

 On July 13, 2020, Commission Staff (Staff) filed a recommendation stating that the Warner Village 

Water District (District) has complied with all requirements necessary for the Commission to approve the 

District’s discontinuance of water service to the four properties identified on the Town of Warner’s Map 10 as 

Lots 3, 3-1, 6, and 7.  In a secretarial letter dated September 3, 2008, the Commission, treating the District’s 

request to discontinue service as a motion for declaratory ruling, indicated that it would approve discontinuation 

of service and modify the District’s franchise boundaries accordingly if the customers in these four properties 

accepted individual wells installed by the District, which complied with RSA 485-A:29 and RSA 485-A:30-b. 

 

 Staff recommended that the Commission issue a secretarial letter approving the District’s requests to:  

(1) discontinue water service to the foregoing lots; and (2) modify its franchise area to eliminate these lots.  Staff 

also recommended that the Commission close the above-captioned docket after approving the District’s 

requests. 

 

 Based on Staff’s July 13, 2020 recommendation, the Commission authorizes the District to discontinue 

water service to the four properties identified on the Town of Warner’s Map 10 as Lots 3, 3-1, 6, and 7.  Further, 

the Commission authorizes the District to modify its existing franchise area by eliminating these four lots.  This 

docket will now be closed. 

 

  Sincerely, 

 

 

 

  Debra A. Howland     

  Executive Director 
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